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The paper consisted of five compulsory questions with the first two totaling 55 marks and 45 marks for the other
three questions.

All the candidates attempted the first question and very high marks were achieved on this particular question.
15% of the candidates did not attempt one or two of the other remaining four questions. There was one case of a
candidate who only attempted the first two questions of the examination. There was clear evidence that a good
number of candidates were not well prepared for the examination and in most cases were just taking chances.
Blank pages and spaces were left in between questions. Most of the candidates failed to score high marks as
they could not come up with proper income tax computations and wasted a lot of valuable time by recompiling
and reorganising the income statement.

On the whole the quality of the answers presented was generally disappointing as most candidates just rushed
through some workings indicating lack of in depth knowledge as well as poor management of time. Questions
and workings should be properly labeled, written in ink and each question should be started on a new page.
Attempting the examination in pencil is not acceptable and will not be tolerated in future. There was one case of
a candidate who presented all the answers and workings in pencil.

Question 1
The question on employment related tax, as well as the taxation of income from business, was well attempted.
Although very high marks were achieved on this question, valuable time was wasted when candidates provided
the information which was not required. In part (b) the requirement was to compute the taxable income only and
clearly distinguishing the required periods but some candidates went on to calculate the tax payable/ refundable
which was not required and also failed to indicate the two periods. The other notable error was the combination
of the employment income and income from business and failure to grant SIA for the laptop which qualified as a
business asset.

Question 2
The question on corporate tax tested the ability of candidates to calculate withholding tax and to identify
allowable deductions and the restrictions of some of the allowable expenses. Most candidates failed to score high
marks on this question as they failed to read and understand the requirements. For example part (a) required the
computation of the capital gains withholding tax for two marks, most candidates went on to calculate the capital
gain, which was not a requirement. Valuable time was wasted on this part of the question.

In part (b) most candidates calculated wear and tear allowances instead of SIA. Whenever a question require the
computation of the minimum taxable income, it follows that maximum allowances should be granted.

Although the first part of (c) was attempted well by most of the candidates, the identification of the quarterly
payment dates and the applicable tax was a problem. In most cases were the correct payment date was stated,
the candidates gave an incorrect corresponding tax rate.

Question 3
The question on capital gains tax required candidates to compute the withholding tax on the disposal of
marketable securities (both quoted and unquoted), the respective capital gains tax as well as capital gains tax on
immovable property.

The candidates performed relatively well on parts (a) ii and (b) of the question. Most candidates failed to attempt
the 2 marks part (a) (i) as they appeared unsure of the applicable tax rate to use. A good number of the
candidates who attempted this part of the question gave incorrect withholding tax rates.
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Question 4
The question on Value Added Tax (VAT) included three narrative parts and one computational part. Candidates
scored very high marks on the narrative parts with most getting all the 4 marks on part (a) correct.

Most candidates failed to use the VAT tax fraction (15/115) for part (c) and hence presented incorrect answers. A
significant number of candidates omitted the VAT on the motor vehicle benefits.

Question 5
The question focused on corporate tax for an approved industrial park developer and consisted of a narrative part
(a) and computational part (b). Candidates performed very poorly on this question in general compared to the
other 4 questions.

The following were the common errors on the answers presented:
 Incorrect corporate tax rate
 Computation of growth point allowances
 Failure to recalculate the tax according to the stated quarterly payment date
 Incorrect accelerated wear and tear rates
 Computation of wear and tear allowance


